
インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２５年３月１１日) 

 

1) The next is the announcement of the match schedule of Shonan Bellmare at Lemon 

Gas Stadium. 

Shonan Bellmare will face Vissel Kobe on Sunday, March 16th. The game starts at 3 

p.m. The admission tickets for unreserved seats are 2,500 yen for adults, and 900 yen 

for elementary, junior high, and high school students. Same-day purchases are an 

additional 500 yen. 

 

2) The next is an announcement of the fish direct sale event 

On Saturday, March 22nd, the "Fish Direct Sale Party" will be held at Hiratsuka Port. 

Fresh fish are on sale from 10 am. It will end as soon as it is sold out. For inquiries, 

please contact Hiratsuka City's Fisheries Cooperative Association at 0463-21-0146. 

 

3) Next is the announcement for the concert at "Hachimanyama Western-style House." 

A free concert will be held on Wednesday, March 19, at Hachimanyama Western-style 

House. From 11 AM to 12 PM, there will be a "Saxophone Concert," and from 2 PM to 

3 PM, a Spring Concert titled "Exciting Spring" will take place. For detailed 

information about the program and performers, please visit the Hiratsuka City website. 

The capacity is 60 people on a first-come, first-served basis. For inquiries, please call 

0463-35-7114. 

 

4) Next, I would like to inform you about the paperless procedures at the city hall. 

Hiratsuka City has started the "No Writing Counter" from February 4th. The "No 

Writing Counter" allows residents to verbally provide the necessary data at the counters 

when applying for documents such as resident certificates, without filling out 

application forms. The staff will then enter the data into the computer, completing the 

application process. Not all applications can be made this way, so please check the city 

hall's website for the procedures that are eligible. For inquiries regarding this matter, 

please contact the Digital Promotion Division at 0463-20-8804. 

 

5) Next is the announcement of the benefits for households exempt from resident tax. 

The government will provide financial assistance to households that are exempt from 

resident tax as a measure against rising prices. Each household will receive 30,000 yen. 

Households with children will receive an additional 20,000 yen per child. Those who 

have received the same benefits before have been sent information in February. 

Payments will be made in March. First-time recipients will need to apply. For inquiries, 

please contact the benefits call center at 0120-611-691. 


